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BISHOPRIC MESSAGE

Summer is always such a
fun and exciting time.
Time together with our
family and friends allow
us to be closer and create
bonds of lasting memo-
ries and togetherness. As
August rolls around we
seem to become ready for
the back-to-school grind
and getting life back to a
normal pattern once
again. As we prepare our
children and ourselves to
face a new school year,
let’s take a close look at
our standards. Do we
dress modestly and is our
appearance in harmony
with the spirit of the
Lord?

In the new gospel refer-
ence book “True To the
Faith”, recently given to
each of our youth by
the

following direction is

Bishop Nydegger,

given by the First Presi-
dency:

“Prophets have always
to dress
modestly. This counsel is
founded on the truth that
the human body is God’s

sacred creation. Respect

counseled us

your body as a gift from
God. Through your dress
and appearance, you can
show the Lord that you
know how precious your

body is.

Your clothing expresses
who you are. It sends
messages about you, and
it influences the way you
and others act. When
you are well groomed
and modestly dressed,
you can invite the com-
panionship of the spirit
and exercise a good influ-
ence on those around

»

you.

The words of the living
prophets are clear regard-
ing duty
strengthen our families
spiritually. Husbands and
wives have a solemn re-

our to

sponsibility to love and
care for each other and
their children. Parents
have a sacred duty to rear
their children in love and
righteousness, to provide
for their physical and
spiritual needs, to teach
them to love and serve
one another, and to be
modest and observe the
commandments of God.

As parents, let’s devote
our best efforts to teach-
ing and rearing our chil-
dren in gospel principles,
which will keep them
pure and clean and close

to the Church.

Sincerely your Bishopric

GOOD BYE

We are very sad to be
loosing some wonderful
ward members and dear
friends. Brent and Ann
Greenwood, Melanie and
Dave Hermann, Bob and

Judy Cash, and Cassie and
Kellie Broadhead.

Cashs and Herrmanns are
moving to Logan and
Greenwood’s are moving
east about 10 blocks.

Broadheads have moved
to the 3rd ward.

We wish them all well
and we will certainly miss

them.

- WILLOW CANYON 1ST WARD

GOSPEL DOCTRINE
CLASS

o August Ist—Alma 30&31
o August 8th—Alma 32-35

o August 15th—Alma 36-39
o August 22nd—Alma 40-42
o August 29th—Alma 43-52

Warcl members and

ncighbors are invited

toa Farcwc” open

house for E)o]:: and
Judy Cashand
Mc|anic and Davc
[Jerrmann on Sunday

August 8th at the
Crapo home 8-

Wa rd mem bCT‘S and

ncig]‘:bors are invited to a

I:a I'CWC” OPCI"\ 1’]0[156 ]COF

Ann & brcnt

Grccnwaocl at the

Murri’s [ Jome,

Sunc{ag, August i st from
7-9pm




WILLOW CANYON IST WARD

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS

5th  Gayle Hansen 13th  Bruce Wagstaff
6th Scott Teerlink 14th  Kary Hutto
Al Walkenhorst 18th  Marie Rawlings
Claudia Hanson 19th  Brayden Dunn
Rex Cook Glayde Wells

Darrell Clegg Scott Edwards
Adrian Walkenhorst Brooke Allen

James Neiswender Bryan Baarz

Crystal Weight Florence Nunley

Isabelle Herrmann Teri Rousseau

Marilyn Stone
Lori Hanson
Jane Haight
Anna Newton
Blake Allen

Nancy Parsons

FAMILY HISTORY

TO DO LIST:

®Visit the local Family History Center-
Bring some family names to look up and
have some questions ready to ask the
knowledgeable people who volunteer
there.

e Visit a County Courthouse, National
Archive, or Parish to search through
{ original documents stored there.

e Photocopy original documents
(certificates, wills, journals, etc.), label,
file and store them in a safe place.

FOLLOW THE PROPHETS

EZRA TAFT BENSON The question may arise in
one’s mind, why should | spend time in searching out
my ancestors: How can they contribute anything to
me? Why should | evidence more than passing inter-
est in their welfare: We are largely a product of our
progenitors, their strength sustains us, their weak-
nesses, if any, warn us of traits and tendencies to curb
and avoid. Their love and devotion bring to fulfiliment
the Savior’s great law of love with combined loved
ones and families joyfully together in time and through-
out eternity. We owe them much more than we can
ever repay. A noble heritage has always been re-
garded as one of life’s greatest treasures.

MISSIONARY ADDRESSES

Elder Taylor A. Sanderson Elder Sam Nieswender
Argentina Bahia Blanca 1407 Bernard St #186

Mission Denton, TX 76201
POB 30150

Salt Lake City, Ut
84130-0150

Sister Stephanie A, Oldroyd ~ Elder James Nieswender
Kirche Jesu Christi der HLT

Adelgundenweg 78
45136 Essen, Germany




YOuNG WOMEN

Scheduled Weekly

Activities

August3 Class Activity

10
17
24

Repelling
Water Activity
Quilt

Service Droject

B

RELIEF SOCIETY

We had a wonderful time
Enrichment in June. We
had many people who
made Enrichment great.
Thank you to Gina
Messerly who taught the
hands-on Bread Making
Class. Thank you to Joel
Weight for teaching the
Computer Skills  Class.
Thank you to Rhonda

Neiswender for teaching us
to crochet the bags for
Welfare Square.  Thank
you Marilyn Crapo and
Nancy Williams for our

Yummy refreshments!
Adult Neighborhood
Social on Wednesday,

August 25th at 6:30 p-m.
in the Fairclough’s Back-
yard. All adults 18 year or

older invited. Bring your
neighbors for dinner, music
by “The

good company.

We will miss Barbara
Pasker as a teacher. We all
enjoyed her lessons, the
time she put into preparing
them and the spirit brought
to our meetings.

Boomers”, and

Raymond & Mary Bye
celebrated their 60th
Wedding Anniversary
last month. Their
family all went to the
temple then to Mimi's
Restaurant for dinner.
The family presented
them with a wonderful
program.
Congratulations Ray &
Mary. You are a
wonderful couple and a
great example for the
ward members. We
hope you have many
more years of
happiness together.
You are very fortunate,

EOOD STORAGE

If you have ordered items
from last month please pick
them up from Charlene
Farr ASAP.

Items for August are:
Dehlydrated Whole Eggs
Baking Soda

Bald.ng Powder

All these items are essential
in even the most basic reci-
pes and are a great price.

To order see the order
blank at the end of this
newsletter. Fill it out and
give it and a check to Char-

lene Farr.

If there are any specific
items you would like to
obtain please let Charlene
know and she will make

them available.

© © © © ©
Please
remined that if

you would like

ggmething in the
newsletter, that it
should be sent to

Marilyn Crapo no

' later than the last

Tuesday of each
month. You can
e-mail your
information to:
marilyn@topline
promotions.com

r call her with
the informaion at
571-2114
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